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Excerpt 1: May 1984, page 6
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Figure 1. Photo of David and map of Tasmania
Only man on the island
David Mallet is a busy man and not surprisingly. He is the sole Aboriginal Liaison Officer for the whole of Tasmania, King island and the Furneaux Group of Islands–a land area of some 68,330 square kilometres. With over 4000 Aboriginal people scattered throughout this area he certainly does not have much time to spare when he goes visiting.
However, he feels that he is really needed by the Aboriginal community and finds that the work, although demanding, is very rewarding. The problems of course are no different from those of the mainland–mistrust and suspicion of the bureaucracy, lack of confidence and awareness and the isolation of living in the Furneaux Islands.
Although he is part of the State Headquarters staff which is located in Hobart he operates from the Launceston Regional Office of the department as there he is able to provide better service to the majority of the Tasmanian Aboriginal community.
Needless to say he travels extensively and advises Aboriginal organisations and groups throughout the State on all the many aspects of Social Security income maintenance programmes and subsidies as well as welfare related matters.
Often he finds that a problem necessitates him dealing with a number of different Commonwealth and State departments at once. ‘It gets a bit hectic at times, I can tell you’ he says. However, as he is the first to admit, since joining the department in May 1981 as the first Aboriginal Liaison Officer for the State, all the Directors, Regional Managers and staff he has worked with have been most supportive of his efforts and he has enjoyed the working relationships that have resulted. Also his work with the Aboriginal Centres has been most productive and he is seen as a most necessary and valuable link for services and information.
Born in Launceston, David is the first Aboriginal Liaison Officer to be appointed for Tasmania. On leaving school he started work as a pay clerk on the railways and left after 5 years to join a computer firm in Melbourne. This he enjoyed and he stayed for 15 years, becoming eventually the production supervisor. He then felt that he needed a change and applied for the Aboriginal Liaison appointment for Tasmania.
On the odd occasions that he does get some spare time for himself he likes to enjoy his main recreational interests–football, cricket and gem collecting.
Excerpt 2: December 1991, page 8
Yes, we have an ATSI Services Unit in Tasmania
ATSI Services in Area Tasmania has two Aboriginal staff, [REDACTED] has been the Coordinator of the Unit since January 1991. Prior to his employment with Social Security he was the Administrative Secretary of the Tasmanian Aboriginal Centre in Hobart.
Brett Templar is a newly appointed ALO. He has been working in a Social Security mainstream position for the past three years and was appointed to the ALO position in Northern Tasmania in October this year.
For the past 12 years only one ALO has been employed in Tasmania, this person had attempted to concentrate on assisting individuals with specific access problems. With an Aboriginal population of about 10000 this method has had little success in increasing access and equity for Aboriginal people.
[bookmark: _GoBack]A number of changes have occurred in the past 12 months. The emphasis has moved from one to one client work towards direct involvement with Aboriginal community groups and organisations. The purpose is to empower the community by increasing knowledge of programs and methods of access, to provide information and assistance to individuals through existing community programs. This change will increase the level of service available.
ATSI services major project in 1991 has been the trial of a mobile office. Our aim was to distribute information to Aboriginal clients living in more isolated country areas and to identify better ways of providing them with information about services. This project proved highly successful with about 17% of Aboriginal people approaching the office for assistance.
First Aboriginal Women Regional Manager and JET Advisor appointed in Tasmania
Kate Kelleher (left) started working in the Burnie Regional Office 14 years ago. After working in various positions has now been appointed the Manager of Burnie Regional Office. Maggie Walter (right) jointed the APS in 1979 in Darwin.
After transferring back to Tasmania in 1983, Maggie held positions with Community Services and Health, CES, DEET and is now the JET Advisor from Burnie Regional Office. Maggie is also a member of the Tasmania Aboriginal Centre.
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Figure 2. Kate Kelleher and Maggie Walter
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